




Firstly, may I thank you for taking the time to read our application pack, and I’d like to extend a very warm 
welcome to you from the Imberhorne History department.

I would like to take this opportunity to tell you a little bit more about our subject team. We are a strong and 
committed department of 5 history teachers who work closely together and I am proud to say range in experience 
from teaching 4 years to 27 years of experience. Collaboration and sharing expertise are at the heart of what we 
do, and this, along with the teachers’ high expectations of themselves and their students, have enabled us to be a 
consistently high performing department within the school. The department currently has a Leader of KS4 and a 
Leader of Learning responsible for all the other key stages. All members of staff currently teach across the age and 
ability range.

Sharing good practice and collaborative planning and resourcing is supported and encouraged within our 
department CPD sessions. Our schemes of work are fully planned and resourced, so individual teachers are not left 
to plan on their own. We welcome ideas for new schemes of work and regularly review and adapt our existing 
lesson and schemes. CPD opportunities are extensive for members of the department, with teachers collaborating 
both within the department, local area network (run by one of our staff) and at events like Sussex University’s history 
day.

Key Stage 3 has mixed ability teaching in Years 7-9 throughout. The National Curriculum requirements are met 
through a half-termly resourced plan of lessons which we have developed and adapted over many years. Our 
exam board for the current GCSE specification is Edexcel. At Key Stage 5 students follow a two-year A Level course 
using the Edexcel specification and currently following Route C.

In Key Stage 4 progress and attainment is consistently very strong. The History progress scores are usually amongst 
some of the strongest in the school averaging 0.2 and the proportion of students gaining grade 4 or above is, on 
average, always between 65-85% throughout the last few years. History is also a popular GCSE subject at 
Imberhorne with us, only on one occasion, having less than one hundred students studying it in the last two 
decades and therefore usually running anything from 8-11 GCSE classes in total across both year groups.

Progress and attainment in the Sixth Form are very good too. For the last decade we have only achieved grade 2-4 
on ALPS. History has always been a popular choice at A Level and we have always had four and sometimes six 
classes running in our sixth form, with students going on to study history and related subjects like law at a full range 
of universities and other Higher Education institutions. One priority for future development is to increase the number 
of Sixth Form students opting for History A-level to try and restore numbers to pre-pandemic levels. 

Overall, I consider the History department to be a friendly and very supportive team with a wealth of knowledge 
and skills. I feel very privileged to lead this department.

I look forward to meeting you at interview and sharing more about our department then.
Yours faithfully 
Nathan Booth
Leader of Learning, History & Professional Tutor














